
 

 
 

 

 

 

2021, September 14 
Information Letter no. 19-2021 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Member Federation, 
 
During the first newly elected Executive Committee’s meeting which took place right after 
the EFC Elective Congress, President of the EFC Stanislav Pozdnyakov appointed the 
members of the Bureau (Vice President, Secretary General and Treasurer) and the 
Executive Committee unanimously approved the distribution of functions of the Executive 
Committee. This results in the following overview of functions: 
 

• Nikolay Mateev – Vice President, President of the Referees Commission 

• Jacek Slupski – Secretary General 

• Nuala McGarrity – Treasurer, President of the Medical Commission  

• Ana Valero – Collantes – President of the Promotion and Marketing Commission 

• Anna Ferraro – President of the Veteran’s Council 

• Metaxia Smaili – President of the Women and Sport Council 

• Etienne Van Cann – President of the Legal and SEMI Commission  

• Gabor Boczko – President of the Training/Fencing Masters Commission  

• Dieter Lammer – President of the Competition Commission  
 
Following to the provision 5.4.4 of the EFC Statutes all Member Federations are requested 
to submit applications of their candidates for the Commissions/Councils. 
 
Names of the candidates are to be submitted in writing to the General Secretariat before 
October 10, 2021 until midnight (Central European Time).  
 
I have attached hereto the “EFC candidature form”, which is to be completed and duly 
verified on behalf of your Federation. Please be advised that applications provided after 
the aforementioned deadline will not be considered.  
 
Based on received applications, Presidents of each commission and council, will propose 
candidates for the EFC Executive Committee’s approval.  

      Best regards, 
 
 

 
                       Jacek Słupski   
                   Secretary General  
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